ASCSU Cabinet Director’s 2/19/2008
President’s Report –Katie Gleeson
· Joint Budget Committee Presentation: Last Thursday, Vice President Trout, Director Ritter, Director Palmer and I presented to the Joint Budget Committee about our feelings on rising tuition costs and the CSU Budgeting process. We advocated for a tuition cap that is clear and consistent, and told them that the credit gap needed to be closed, but double-digit tuition increases were a heavy burden for students to bear. I hope the presentation was well-received. 
· Town Hall Meeting/Tuition Forum: Tomorrow (Tuesday) night, the Director of the Department of Education, David Skaggs, will be on campus touring and visiting with students, faculty and administrators. To conclude his visit, he will be hosting a town hall meeting which should encompass discussions about tuition. Please come. The meeting will be in the Grey Rock Room of the Lory Student Center at 5:30pm. 
· Educational Marketing Group Meeting: Today, I spent the day in a brand marketing meeting. We talked about the message that CSU is trying to portray to the state, nation and world and what impact Colorado State University has on society, students and university stakeholders. The meeting was composed of a large array of campus administrators, including President Penley and Provost Frank, deans, and vice presidents. 
· Collegian Advisory Committee: The Collegian Advisory Committee held its first meeting last Thursday. The committee is composed of a number of students, professors and professional journalists. The committee is charged with reviewing any proposals that may come forth and also the structure of the Collegian and its relationship to the university. 
· Associated Students of Colorado: The ASC held its monthly meeting last Saturday here in Fort Collins. It was a productive meeting. We heard a presentation from a representative from the Colorado Future campaign and discussed a number of upcoming state-wide student measures like the Rally Day and the status of the textbooks bill. 
· CSU/City Liaison Meeting: On Wednesday, Director Freudenthal and I went to the CSU/City meeting. We discussed the occupancy ordinance at length and other university and city initiatives. Props to Katie F. for her preparation and advocacy for students when it came to the property ordinance. 
· Collegiate Readership Program: It has come to my attention that some of the CRP card readers may not be working properly. We are in the process of coding the card readers to read the CSU ID and should have that working soon. 
· Meeting with David Skaggs, Director of the Department of Higher Education: VP Trout and I will be meeting with Director Skaggs prior to the town hall meeting on Tuesday.  
Important Dates
2/19/2008: Tuition Forum/Town Hall Meeting, Grey Rock Room, LSC, 5:30pm
Vice President’s Report – Trevor Trout
Thank you to all the individuals in ASCSU who go above and beyond expectations.  Please review the leadership contract. 
· Student Fee Review Board:  We composed questions for School of the Arts Advisory Council and Off Campus Services/Resources for Adult Learners
Tony Frank and Blanche Hughes presented the entire fee package proposals to the Board.  

· Senate: Thank you to those who helped recruit.  We are nearing full Senatorship!

· Website: I will be forming a Senate Technology Advisory Committee to assess the technological components of the website for full functionality 

Finance Report – Chris Wilke
· Student Funding Board: Distributed a total of $194,275.93 this year we have $8,358.75 left to distribute for the rest of the year.  More can be distributed based on reversions from other events.   SFB has been a huge success this year.  Thanks to everyone in ASCSU who has promoted the board to student organizations.

· Legislation for SFB:  Will be proposing some much needed by-laws changes for Student Funding Board.
Dates to Remember
2/20/2008 – Colleigate 4-H

2/20/2008 – Grad. Student Council - Jorge Cham: The Power of Procrastination

2/27/2008 – Front Range Student Ecology Symposium - Dr. Dave Schimel

2/28/2008 – Student Alumni Connection - Recipes for Success: Etiquette Dinner

2/28/2008 – Org. of Graduate Student Writers - 2007-2008 Reading Series – Chris Arigo & Jacqueline Lyons

2/28/2008 – Black Student Allience - Project Progress

2/26-2/29/2008 – SOVA: Visiting Artist Series: Guillermo Gómez-Peña

3/4/2008 - Colloquium in the Life Science - evening screening of “Flock of Dodos” with panel discussion including an evolutionist, a theologian, and a communications or journalism expert.

3/4/2008 – Salam - Islamic Cultural Night

3/5/2008 - Colloquium in the Life Science - "Don't Be Such a Scientist" – Randy Olson
3/6/2008 – Phi Alpha Theta/History Club – Forty-Third Annual Furniss Lectures

3/6/2008 – Gillette Entomology Club - Topics in entomology- live insect display and pheromone communication in bark beetles - Drs. Deering and Weissmann 
3/7/2008 – Students for Holocaust Awareness  -  Holocaust Awareness Week 2008

3/7/2008 – Chabad – Shabbat 100 – NFL Player: Allen Veingrad

3/8/2008 – Premedica - 34th Annual Barbara Joyce Symposium

3/13/2008 – Org. of Graduate Student Writers - 2007-2008 Reading Series - Craig Teicher & Rusty Morrison

3/7/2008 – 3/13/2008 – Japan Club – Gateway To Asia

3/27/2008 – Org. of Graduate Student Writers - 2007-2008 Reading Series - Rebecca Solnit

4/1-4/2008 – SCASLA: LA Days

4/3/2008 – Org. of Graduate Student Writers - 2007-2008 Reading Series - Lyn Hejinian

4/9/2008 – Psi Chi - David Campbell Lecture

4/6 - 4/9/2008 – Metalsmithing Guild of CSU: Visiting Artist: Tom Muir

4/11/2008 – Colleigate Horsemen’s Association – Questionable Shellfish Improvised Comedy

4/11/2008 – Gillette Entomology Club - Topics in entomology- live insect display and pheromone communication in bark beetles - Dr. Seybold
4/12/2008 – Tau Kappa Epsilon Fraternity - TKE and Fossil Ridge High School: Fort Collins, Fort Collins 5k Run to raise awareness for our local volunteer fire departments 

4/24/2008 – Org. of Graduate Student Writers - 2007-2008 Reading Series - Richard Tayson

5/5/2008 - Colloquium in the Life Science - Ramanan Laxminarayan

Controller –Emily Laue
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	Account 23-6150

	February 18, 2008

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Department
	Total Allocation
	Total Income
	Total Expense
	% used

	Academics
	$500.00 
	$0.00 
	$0.00 
	0.0%

	Administration
	$153,813.42 
	$0.00 
	$94,648.97 
	61.5%

	Community Affairs
	$750.00 
	$0.00 
	$95.00 
	12.7%

	Diversity and Outreach
	$3,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$5.00 
	0.2%

	Leadership Development
	$7,500.00 
	$0.00 
	$2,873.60 
	38.3%

	Legislative Affairs
	$11,600.00 
	$0.00 
	$742.18 
	6.4%

	Marketing
	$20,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$7,864.10 
	39.3%

	Senate
	$1,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$255.05 
	25.5%

	Student Services
	$48,365.02 
	$9,852.00 
	$36,569.40 
	75.6%

	Supreme Court
	$2,000.00 
	$0.00 
	$1,084.27 
	54.2%

	Ram Ride
	$69,674.99 
	$0.00 
	$69,666.59 
	100.0%

	 

	 
	Total Allocated for Account
	$318,203.43 
	 

	 
	Total Income for Account
	$9,852.00 
	 

	 
	Total Expenditures for Account
	$213,804.16 
	 

	 
	Budget Balance/Percent Used
	$104,399.27 
	67.2%

	 
	Account Balance
	$114,251.27 
	 


Chief of Staff –Ben Schrader

· Meeting times: I need a list of all Departments meeting times and committee meeting times. Please email these to me at ASCSU_Chief_of_Staff@Mail.Colostate.EDU
· Open Cabinet Position: We are still looking for people interested in applying for open cabinet positions. If you or someone you know is interested please pick up an application from the front desk. Positions needed include: Assistant Director of Community Affairs..
· Office Hours: Please insure that you post your office hours and class schedules in your respective areas. This goes for ALL ASCSU members!
· Committees: A list of committee’s is up on the “request for help” board in the office. Senators, remember you must serve on at least 1 external committee. 
· David Skaggs: David Skaggs, executive director of the Colorado Department of Higher Education, will visit the Colorado State University campus on Tuesday, Feb. 19. He will meet with President Larry Penley, faculty and students and tour the University Center for the Arts. He will also attend a political science class on campus. As part of his time at the university, Skaggs will hold a town hall meeting from 5:30-6:30 p.m. in the Grey Rock Room in the Lory Student Center. I encourage you all to attend.
· Cave Space info meeting: With the arrival of the Career Center to the LSC, there will be many movement’s within the LSC and some losses, such as the Student Org Cave Spaces. The LSC Governing Board will be having an informational meeting at 4:30 in the East Atrium Conference Room to address concerns. I encourage you all to attend!!! 
Dates to Remember
02/19/08 David Skaggs, CDHE - Town Hall
02/20/08 Women's Basketball vs. TCU
02/21/08 Lunch with a Laugh
02/21/08 LSC Board of Governor’s cave space informational meeting. 

02/22/08 Black History Month Movie - "Mahogony"
02/23/08 Little Shop of Physics Open House
02/23/08 Men's Basketball vs. Air Force
Academics –Dan Palmer
Community Affairs –Katie Freudenthal
Diversity & Outreach –Gabe Barela
· Met with Marcus Elliott, Assistant Director of Black Student Services, (BSS) to discuss current and future programming opportunities and collaborations with ASCSU and other advocacy offices.  Discussed Project Progress which is a campus which is a campus visit day hosted by BSS.  This will occur on Thursday February 28, from 9-4pm.
· Serving as liaison between Ram Welcome Steering Committee and All Advocacy Student Committee.  This position consists of sitting on both committees to keep AASC updated with Ram Welcome and provide information on how to get involved in Ram Welcome.  Also, this consists of gathering information from AASC to increase diverse activities throughout the Ram Welcome Weekend.
· El Centro Student Services will be providing free workshops this Tuesday (2/19) and Thursday (2/21).  Tuesday’s workshop will be presented by the Academic Advancement Center and will provide information on how to improve study skills.  Thursday’s workshop will be presented by Student Financial Services and provide financial aid information.
Dates to Remember:
2/19: Study Skills Workshop El Centro Student Services LSC 178 12-1pm
2/19: T.E.A. Time: Resources for International Students A/PASS office LSC 212 12-1pm.

2/19: City of Fort Collins Cinco de Mayo Planning Committee Meeting Northside Aztlan Center 6pm.

2/21: Financial Aid Workshop El Centro Student Services LSC 178 12-1pm

Leadership Development - Mitch Trebesh
Quote of the week: 

“It is a fine thing to have ability, but the ability to discover ability in others is the true test.”


-Elbert Hubbard

· One on One’s:

· The Ram Leaders have been meeting one on one with the Leadership Development Department Assistant Directors. These have been going well and have proven very valuable for the purposes of our program.
· The Involvement Project:
· This Program is intended to get the Ram Leaders involved with ASCSU on a bigger level, as well as educate them on what the different components of the organization do for the students.
· Ram Leaders have contacted the different departments and have begun work with various projects throughout the office.
· More updates will come as to the specifics of the projects that the Ram Leaders are engaging in.
· Special Olympics Basketball Tournament:

· This weekend (Saturday the 23rd from 12:00 – 6:00) is the North Eastern Colorado Special Olympics Basketball Tournament. It is being held in Moby Arena in the auxiliary gyms.
· It is being sponsored and organized by CSU Presidential Ambassadors.
· The Leadership Development Department in ASCSU has helped sponsor this program both through providing volunteers.
· If anyone wants more info on the event please contact Mitch Trebesh at: Leadership@ASCSU.Colostate.edu
· The Bridge Project:

· The Ram Leaders have begun making headway on their service project that they will be doing with the Lincoln Jr. High Students. This project will take place as part of the campus wide service day CSUnity.

· The Ram Leaders will be making a visit to Lincoln Jr. High later this month to begin working with the students involved with the Bridge project.

IMPORTANT DATES

02/23/08- Special Olympics Basketball Tournament!

03/01/08- Ram Leadership Team Spring Retreat.

Legislative Affairs Department –August Ritter
Just so you all know, we have had nothing but good feedback from our presentation to the JBC. I think we definitely established a good tradition that can hopefully be built upon through the rest of this legislative session and for years to come. I can give you more details about the presentation if you so wish. 

· The tracking report: We are tracking 17 bills down at the legislature. If you want a copy of this week’s tracking report let me know. We have no new bills this week. The textbook bill has yet to be read in the senate for its second reading. It is scheduled to be read on Tuesday the 19th. I will hopefully be able to tell you guys how it went on Wednesday at Senate. 
· Tuition Forum: By the time you get this the tuition forum will have already happened. I do hope that you went and that you made your concerns and thoughts heard. If you didn’t don’t expect me to listen to you complain about tuition costs next year. 

· Lobby Day: Start getting pumped for the ASC Lobby Day which will be sometime in the middle of March. Contact me if you would like to play a part in setting that up. 

· Ruben Valdez – My main man “The Godfather” Ruben Valdez is coming to senate on Wednesday. It is a true honor for him to take time out of his busy schedule on a Wednesday night to drive up here and talk to us about the lobbying process. I expect your full attention and respect when he is speaking. 
 

Marketing –Mark Settle
Letters from the underground:
· Pictures: Thank God for digital cameras. If you have pictures of ASCSU events like voter registration or Day at the Capitol, I’d love to have them. Plus, they might make it into LD’s year-end slideshow. Send them to marketing@ascsu.colostate.edu.
· Poster Distribution: I need a renewed commitment from everyone to help promote the work that we do. I graduate in May, and have less of a stake in ASCSU’s reputation that most of you. There are over 100 people in this organization. Most of you work very hard for this organization. But if you’re sitting at the table talking about your high school, I will generally expect that you have bandwidth to help spread the word.
· ASCSU Website: SFB documents and the Electronic Plaza Sign application are now both online and functional. My RLT Marketing Gurus are making the rounds with individual directors. The contact form is working. Pictures should be up by the end of this week, thanks in large part to Senator Cooper Anderson. Trevor and I will develop a game plan from here forward.

· ASCSU Elections: I’ve designed an 11x17 poster to ask people to run for election. I need to meet up with the members of the Elections Committee and nail down details. Ask your friends to run for election!
· Senior Gift: Senate’s Internal Affairs committee is developing a car plaque (think Jesus fish) to give away to graduating seniors. I joined them at their meeting on Monday, and think this is moving forward in a sensible way.
RamRide –Alliy Barrell
· Joint Budget Committee Presentation: Last Thursday, Vice President Trout, Director Ritter, Director Palmer and I presented to the Joint Budget Committee about our feelings on rising tuition costs and the CSU Budgeting process. We advocated for a tuition cap that is clear and consistent, and told them that the credit gap needed to be closed, but double-digit tuition increases were a heavy burden for students to bear. I hope the presentation was well-received. 
· Town Hall Meeting/Tuition Forum: Tomorrow (Tuesday) night, the Director of the Department of Education, David Skaggs, will be on campus touring and visiting with students, faculty and administrators. To conclude his visit, he will be hosting a town hall meeting which should encompass discussions about tuition. Please come. The meeting will be in the Grey Rock Room of the Lory Student Center at 5:30pm. 
· Educational Marketing Group Meeting: Today, I spent the day in a brand marketing meeting. We talked about the message that CSU is trying to portray to the state, nation and world and what impact Colorado State University has on society, students and university stakeholders. The meeting was composed of a large array of campus administrators, including President Penley and Provost Frank, deans, and vice presidents. 
· Collegian Advisory Committee: The Collegian Advisory Committee held its first meeting last Thursday. The committee is composed of a number of students, professors and professional journalists. The committee is charged with reviewing any proposals that may come forth and also the structure of the Collegian and its relationship to the university. 
· Associated Students of Colorado: The ASC held its monthly meeting last Saturday here in Fort Collins. It was a productive meeting. We heard a presentation from a representative from the Colorado Future campaign and discussed a number of upcoming state-wide student measures like the Rally Day and the status of the textbooks bill. 
· CSU/City Liaison Meeting: On Wednesday, Director Freudenthal and I went to the CSU/City meeting. We discussed the occupancy ordinance at length and other university and city initiatives. Props to Katie F. for her preparation and advocacy for students when it came to the property ordinance. 
· Collegiate Readership Program: It has come to my attention that some of the CRP card readers may not be working properly. We are in the process of coding the card readers to read the CSU ID and should have that working soon. 
· Meeting with David Skaggs, Director of the Department of Higher Education: VP Trout and I will be meeting with Director Skaggs prior to the town hall meeting on Tuesday.  
Important Dates
2/19/2008: Tuition Forum/Town Hall Meeting, Grey Rock Room, LSC, 5:30pm
Student Services – Zane Guilfoyle 
The semester is picking up speed from here on out; luckily Spring Break is one month away!
· ForEverGreen Committee: The committee will meet next Wednesday, February 27, 2008, from 1-3pm in the LSC East Atrium.  If you are serving on the committee, you should have received an email from me, if not please let me know ASAP!  The four finalists will be announced next week during Senate!
· Shamrock Shuttle Spring Break 08:  This year we will be offering $10 discounted coupons for Shamrock Shuttle during Spring Break.  Signup in the ASCSU office begins February 25 while the 100 coupon supply lasts.
· CSU vs CU Lacrosse Road Trip: Both the women’s and men’s lacrosse teams currently rank second in the nation!  As such, we will be hosting a Ram Road Trip down to Invesco field at Mile High Stadium for the CSU vs CU game.  Last year over 7,000 fans attended and this year’s goal is 10,000!  The game is Saturday, April 26, 2008, with the woman’s game starting at 5pm and the men’s game following at 7pm.  The buses will be leaving from the Transit Center at 2:30pm.  Admission for both games plus transportation is $13, otherwise tickets cost $8.  If you want to be a bus host for this event, please let me know ASAP!!!  For volunteering we will provide you a ticket into the games!
· Weekend Ski/Board Shuttle: We will be implementing a pilot weekend shuttle service up to Colorado ski resorts in collaboration with CSU Snowriders.  The pilot test date will be Saturday, April 5, 2008, price and locations to be announced.  We are using the pilot purely for data collection of demand and sustainability.

Dates to Remember: 

2/8/2008 – ForEverGreen Committee Meeting

2/25/2008 – Shamrock Shuttle Spring Break 08 signups begin

4/5/2008 – Weekend Ski/Board Shuttle 

4/26/2008 – CSU vs CU Lacrosse Road Trip 

Judicial Report –Quinn Girrens
· Resignation: On Wednesday, February 13, 2008 I turned in my letter of resignation. My reasons for leaving the Court are personal, however if you have questions please feel free to direct them to me.
· Applications for Chief Justice: Applications for the position of Chief Justice are in the ASCSU office on the front desk. The open position will only be filled for until the end of the semester and after elections, the position of Chief Justice will require another application process for the 2008-2009 year. If you have questions about the application process please- stop by the office. Turn in all applications to the front desk and an interview will be scheduled with the President. 

· Appeal Training: The Appeal Training will be this Wednesday, February 20th from 5:30pm- 7:30pm. Conflict Resolution will facilitate the training and other members of the University Appeal Board will also be present.
For more information about any of these topics, please come and ask us in the ASCSU office!

